
EDUCATION MALAYSIA GLOBAL SERVICES (EMGS) 

6th October 2020 

 

 

UPDATE ON THE STANDARD OPERATING PROCEDURES DURING AND AFTER COVID-19 PANDEMIC 

MOVEMENT CONTROL ORDER #9 

 

1. PURPOSE: 

 

1.1 EMGS would like to provide further updates on the bulletin issued on 30th July 2020 regarding the 

approval for existing International students from Public and Private Higher Education Institutions to 

enter Malaysia. 

 

1.2 The Director General of the Malaysian Immigration Department YBhg. Dato’ Indera Khairul Dzaimee 

Bin Daud announced on 4th October 2020 that the entry for all foreign students to Malaysia will be 

postponed until 31st December 2020. 

 

1.3 In a circular dated 6th October 2020 issued by the Malaysian Immigration Department (Ref: 

IM.101/HQ-G/1130/1/1-2 Jld. 13(18), all International Students that have received the Travel 

Authorisation from the Director General of the Malaysian Immigration Department through EMGS 

must arrive in Malaysia before 8th October 2020. International Students that arrive after that date 

will be issued a “Not To Land (NTL)” notice to restrict their entry to Malaysia. 

 

1.4 EMGS will continue to provide further updates pertaining to this matter as and when it becomes 

available. 
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